with their vice principal, Mrs. Agatha Oak of Wicomico County and their teachers Mrs. Polk and Mrs. Rayne.

Let us give them a warm welcome also. (Applause)

THE PRESIDENT: I have a communication which I

will ask the Reading Clerk to read.

MR. QUILLEN: "103 Record Street, Frederick, Maryland. January 4, 1968.

"Dear President Eney: It will be appreciated if vou will express to the delegates and staff of the Convention my thanks for the Paul Revere colonial skewer. Its clean classic lines make it a lovely modern letter opener. Delegate Barrick delivered this gift to me just before Christmas.

"I enjoy its beauty and usefulness, but it is made much more wonderful to me because all of you found time, in your busy days and nights of dedicated unselfish service to our beloved Free State -- time to show warm and loving concern for one person. How fortunate this one person is. I will cherish this as long as I live. Sincerely, Mildred R. Storm."

100 Equitable Building

Baltimore, Maryland 21202